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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

     MINUTES

     December 5, 2013
Approved by:________________

Date:_______________________

Board members Present:   Richard Deschenes; Jeffrey Fenuccio; Michael McGovern; Brittanie

                                          Reinold, Richard Haskins, Nicole Kuchinski, Associate Member

Secretary:  Lynn Dahlin
All others present:    Jamie Margoupis, Mr. & Mrs. John Giarusso, Richard Stockhaus, John Burns
7:30pm – Public Hearing Continued

                 17 Club House Way: Jamie Margoupis

Submittal; Memo dated 12/5/13 from John Couture, Building Commissioner
After the reconvening of the hearing, R. Deschenes noted the memo received from John Couture re: the setback issue for the existing deck and that the statute of limitations of 6 years had passed and the only relief required would be for the petitioned request.
R Haskins noted that when he viewed the property he had no concerns. It was a second story open deck and would not affect anyone. The remainder of the Board agreed with his finding so J. Fenuccio motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote 6-0-0 in favor of closing the hearing. 

7:40pm – Public Hearing Continued

                 56 Griggs Rd: John Giarusso

R. Deschenes asked the Board members if they had any further questions or comments to share after viewing the site of which there were none.  J. Giarusso had nothing to add to the record other than a reminder that this was a contingency of the purchase.

J. Fenuccio motioned, Brittanie Reinold seconded and the vote unanimous to close the hearing.

7:45pm -Leland Hill Estates Bond Reduction Request
John Burns, per the recommendation of Jeff Walsh, requested a Bond reduction to the sum of $450,492.38. He was also requesting the release of lots 34 and 35. M. McGovern noted that in his Construction Cost Estimate, Jeff Graves stated that with the release of lots 34 & 35 he recommended a 
Bond reduction to $529,000.00.  J. Burns noted that he did not have that paperwork with him but did not dispute the amount. 
J. Fenuccio stated that through previous discussions it was his recollection that the bridge would be covered under the bond in the event there were issues and did not want to see the bond dwindle down and then the town would have an issue. He was not seeing it as a line item in the cost estimates. It was felt that at the time of the road acceptance, he did not want to see the town owning bridge problems. J. Burns responded that the town wouldn’t and that they were monitoring the bridge.  He had met with a Versa lok wall expert and John Couture on site to view the wall.  Art Cabral had written reports which Jeff Walsh had reviewed. J. Burns added that the question of the wall had gone back two years and “there is nothing wrong with that wall”.
J. Fenuccio still had concerns adding that “nobody who wrote the reports built it. They did not take the bridge apart, they only looked at it”.
John Burns noted that the town had the option to not accept the road but felt confident that they had given substantial documentation from a qualified engineer and again noted that there was “absolutely nothing wrong with the wall”. He suggested that prior to the road acceptance the town could look at it again.

J. Burns ended by saying that prior to the next bond reduction request, he would have Art Cabral take another look at the wall and present the Board with a report.

M. McGovern wanted to make sure the Home Association would not be held responsible for the bridge issue but also felt that there was enough money in the bond to cover any issues.

M. McGovern requested that for future reduction requests that the paperwork be submitted to the Board in advance so they had time to review. 
In addition to the bond reduction it was requested that the completion date for construction be extended as well.
Motion:

M. McGovern motioned, Brittanie Reinold seconded and the vote unanimous to reduce the Surety Bond to $529,000.00 and extend the completion date from June 7, 2014 to June 7, 2015. A condition was set that until the processing of the corrected paperwork was in hand and approved by Jen Hager, the Building Permits for lots 34 & 35 could not be issued.
J. Fenuccio and M. McGovern both informed J. Burns that the Bridge issue was still on the table and J. Burns responded that he heard them loud and clear.

In addition to the Bond reduction, J. Burns noted that the site plans called for the resetting of a (100) foot pipe in order to lower it 3 inches. Jeff Walsh through his correspondence noted that there was no substantial benefit to this so it was requested that the existing pipe remain in place. 
M. McGovern noted he personally was comfortable with J. Walsh’s review and recommendation.

J. Burns also requested that the existing sidewalks on the right hand side entrance of Partridge Hill Road be removed due to wetland issues allowing for only  (20) feet between the foundation and the road. It was suggest by John Couture, Building Commissioner to move the sidewalks to the left hand side which was now his request to the Board. The sidewalks would be installed in April and the installation overseen by J. Walsh.
M. McGovern was concerned about public safety and felt the work should be done as soon as possible. If it couldn’t be done, then the existing sidewalk should be maintained until the change could be made between April and May 15, 2014.
J. Fenuccio questioned the additional parking spaces that were agreed upon and their status. It appeared that the spaces by the mailboxes had new plantings in place. John Burns noted that there were two spots between lots 5and 6 and 2 more at the mailbox area, but they were in the process of stabilizing the hill by the mailboxes and once stabilized, they would install the parking spots.
Motions:
M. McGovern motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to accept J. Walsh’s recommendation in his letter to the Board dated December 3, 2013 to leave the 24’ diameter pipes between DMH 11B and FE2 in place without resetting.

B. Reinold motioned, M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to move the sidewalk from the right side of Partridge Hill Rd to the left side of Partridge Hill Rd., but leaving the side walk on the right intact and maintained until the sidewalk on the left side of Partridge Hill Rd is installed which is to be no later than May 15, 2014.
Lastly, J. Burns informed the Board that the project would be acquiring 2 acres of back land owned by the Rocheleau Family which abuts the development and wanted it known that there would be no new lots developed. It was planned to add this land to the existing small lots numbered 28-35 on Hunter’s Court.

J. Fenuccio questioned the town wells and it they were affected by this purchase and was told they were not.

J. Fenuccio questioned if DHCD had any concerns with this new development and was told no but they would have to go through a process.
M. McGovern requested that any changes to the plan be run by Jeff Walsh as well of which it was agreed. 

Decisions:

17 Clubhouse Way: Variance

Jamie Margoupis

M. McGovern motioned, B. Reinold seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the (17.8) ft. +/- rear lot line setback as requested.

56 Griggs Rd.: Finding from MGL ch40A Section 6
John Giarusso

R. Haskins motioned for a finding that the proposed second floor addition would not be substantially more non-conforming than the existing use to the neighborhood. M. McGovern seconded and the vote unanimous to agree.

The Board agreed that the foot print was staying the same and the work being done was an improvement.
8:35pm – Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

BOA Secretary
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